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Stakeholder review of initial proposals  
 
Dear Abigail 
 
We would like to take the opportunity to provide some brief comments on National 
�*�U�L�G�¶�V���L�Q�L�W�L�D�O���S�U�L�F�L�Q�J���S�U�R�S�R�V�D�O�V���I�R�O�O�R�Z�L�Q�J���W�K�H���U�H�F�H�Q�W���V�W�D�N�H�K�R�O�G�H�U���I�R�U�X�P���������7�K�H�V�H��
comments are to be read in conjunction with our initial response provided in 
November. 
 
Cost reflectivity must be a key consideration for all meters  
 
British Gas is believes that in order to ensure a smooth transition to smart a cost 
reflective approach to metering is required. 
 
We feel strongly that this should be applied to both the regulated P&M contract, N&R 
contract and the New Legacy MSA contract. 
 
Considering t�K�H���I�L�Q�G�L�Q�J�V���R�I���2�I�J�H�P�¶�V���5�2�0�$���H�[�H�U�F�L�V�H�����Z�H���D�U�H���V�X�U�S�U�L�V�H�G���W�K�D�W���W�K�H�U�H���K�D�V��
been no subsequent work undertaken to present to the market a more cost-reflective 
tariff for pre-payment meters. 
 
We do not agree that a higher rental price for prepayment meters necessarily 
translates to a higher supplier tariff for those prepayment customers. In reality some 
suppliers bear an inappropriate cost burden as a result of the cross subsidy.  For 
them, a cost-reflective pre-payment rental, shared by their own internal methodology, 
would mean a lower charge to all customers.  
 
In addition to this, suppliers will shortly be in a position to offer smart prepayment. 
From the point of the new and replacement obligation, and in all likelihood before, 
suppliers will be looking to replace faulty PP meters with smart meters upon call-out. 
 We would therefore like a cost reflective PP price build to enable suppliers to seek to 
avoid continued payment of maintenance to NGM, as we will prefer to replace these 
meters as opposed to maintaining them when a smart alternative is available. 
 
We have not changed our view on RAV allocation approach  
 
British Gas is supportive of RAV 3 per our previous response but have no concerns 
with method 2 being applied. 


